
Getting Educated & Involved 
What Can Happen When You Attend a NARO Workshop 

By Jackie Romeo, NARO Appalachia Legislative Chair 
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It was just 2 years ago 

when I attended my first 

NARO Appalachia 

workshop. I saw an ad in 

the paper that read Fuel 

Yourself with Knowledge 

concerning your oil and 

gas mineral interests.  

Immediately following a 

warm welcome, Bob 

Hart, Petroleum Engi-

neer, founder of Hart-

Petro Global, and current 

NARO Appalachia 

president, spoke about 

lease provisions, taxes, 

geological formations 

and legislation. All that 

was new to me so I was 

doing a lot of note-

taking. After one of the 

drawings, where I won a 

NARO Appalachia ball 

cap, I stayed after the 

meeting to find out more 

about legislative issues.   

About three years before 

this, a landman came to 

my home with a lease 

modification agreement. 

Boy, do I wish I knew 

then what I know now. I 

didnôt realize I could ne-

gotiate new terms, And 

my ignorance cost me 

dearly. I have forty-five 

acres in the middle of my 

two leased units which 

are producing gas, for 

which I receive no com-

pensation. There were 

clauses I could have 

added to avoid this and 

perhaps get me a higher 

percentage of greater 

lease bonus. But I didnôt 

know. 

 

I now understand every-

thing in that lease was 

negotiable. It will be 

costly to hire a  

lawyer to challenge the 

lease. So this is why I get 

involved in NARO Appa-

lachia. Minerals owners 

can network about issues, 

and become more knowl-

edgeable.  There is an an-

nual conference at the 

Greenbrier that covers a 

multitude of topics that 

affect minerals and royalty 

owners.  The national or-

ganization lobbies in 

Washington to protect 

things such as your 15% 

depletion allowance. 

  

In my opinion, I found 

joining NARO one of the 

best decisions I ever made. 

But we need more mem-

bers, more networking, 

more committees, more 

volunteers. Itôs an opportu-

nity to create better out-

comes for you and your 

children and grandchil-

dren. 

 

NARO remains the ONLY national  

organization representing solely and 

without compromise, oil and gas  

royalty ownersõ interests. 



legislation, ad valorem taxes, royalty pay-

ment stub calculations, status of a proposed 

ñcracker plantò in Eastern Ohio, and ñTax 

Information for the Mineral Ownerò. 

 

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE 

The West Virginia Legislature is midway 

through its 2016 General Session. Not sur-

prisingly, two bills have been introduced 

dealing with force pooling, one with pre-

venting oil and gas waste, and one regard-

ing royalty check stub transparency.  

NARO Appalachia  is opposed to one of 

the force pooling bills and in favor of the 

other, while generally supporting the legis-

lation to require greater transparency of 

prices, deductions, and related information 

on royalty statements. We have partici-

pated in numerous meetings with other 

stakeholders relative to fair pooling initia-

tives but have yet to contribute to the pro-

visions of the royalty transparency bill. 

One of the force pooling bills is styled after 

language in a recent Pennsylvania bill 

which allows operators to pool contiguous 

acreage whose lease does not specifically 

by terms of the lease. Our chapterôs West 

Virginia section and other stakeholders 

strongly oppose this bill.  

 

Efforts continue in Ohio to increase sever-

ance taxes to both producers and royalty 

owners. NARO Appalachia has op-

posed prior initiatives to this end. We 

also are supporting the development 

of the Wayne National Forest in 

Eastern Ohio for horizontal drilling 

to the Marcellus and Utica Shales. 

Becky Clutter has led this effort in 

behalf of mineral owners whose 

properties are not being leased or 

drilled and who are thus disadvan-

taged by prior blocking of the forestôs sub-

surface oil and gas development. Approxi-

mately 60% or the surface and minerals 

within the forest are privately owned. 

The Appalachian NARO chapter held a 

a very successful and productive win-

ter board meeting in Parkersburg, West 

Virginia, on January 30, 2016, at the 

historic Blennerhassett Hotel. Among 

actions taken were the induction of 

three new Directors and preliminary 

planning for our exciting October 30 - 

November 1, 2016, annual conference 

at the Greenbrier Hotel and Resort in 

White Sulphur Springs, West Virginia. 

New Directors included Rebecca Clut-

ter to fill a vacant Directorôs position 

in the Ohio section, Robert Mead from 

West Virginia to fill a vacant At Large 

Directorôs position, and Coleman Al-

derson to fill a vacant Directorôs posi-

tion in North Carolina.  

 

I am very pleased that these talented 

persons have joined our chapter and 

bring strong backgrounds in other or-

ganizations and as royalty/mineral 

owners to NARO Appalachia. Please 

contact me, hartpetro@gmail.com or 877-

341-3244 or our NARO  National Of-

fice in Tulsa Ok, 800-558-0557 for 

email addresses and telephone numbers 

of these individuals if you would like 

to extend them a warm welcome. 

 

NARO Appalachia will host a Satur-

day one-day workshop in 

Barnesville, Ohio, Bel-

mont County, February 

27, 2016, titled ñFuel 

Yourself With Knowl-

edgeò. This workshop 

follows on the heels of a 

similar workshop in Sar-

dis, Ohio, on January 29, 

2016 that resulted in ten 

new NARO members. Topics of inter-

est to oil and gas royalty owners in 

Barnesville will have included presen-

tations on proposed state and federal 

Chapter Presidentõs Update 
Bob Hart, West Virginia 

Did You Knowğ. 

February 25, 1919 

Oregon enacted the 

first U.S. gasoline tax, 

one cent per gallon to 

pay for road mainte-

nance. 

 

February 28 1935, Du 

Pont Corp discovers 

Nylon the worldôs first 

synthetic fiber. 

 

March 1, 1921 Erle 

Halliburton patents 

ñMethod and Means 

for Cementing Oil 

Wellsò forever im-

proving well integrity. 

 

March 9, 1975 work 

begins on the largest 

private construction 

project in U.S. history, 

the Trans Alaska Pipe-

line system. 

 

While boring a brine 

well at Burkesville, Ky 

March 11, 1829 a 

farmer finds oil and 

sells it for medicinal 

purposes. 

 

March 29, 1819 Edwin 

L. Drake the ñFather 

of the American petro-

leum industryò is born. 

Drake drilled the first 

U.S. well. 

 

April 2, 1980 Presi-

dent Jimmy Carter 

signs Crude Oil Wind-

fall Profit Tax into law

ï and NARO is born 

to fight it. (We Won!) 

mailto:hartpetro@gmail.com


Meet the 2016 NARO Appalachia Board 

Seated: Dick Wilson, Vice-Pres/Treasurer (WV); Bob Hart, President;  

Jackie Romeo, Secretary, Legislative Chair (WV); Bob Mead, new Board Member (WV) 

Standing: Dr. Jim Caveney, (WV); Becky Clutter, Communications Co-Chair (OH); 

Tim Walsh (OH), Eddie Coleman, (KY), Bob Rea, Communications Co-Chair, (OH);  

Not Pictured: Coleman Alderson, Rob Knight (NC), John Will Stacy & James Hamil-

ton (KY), Ryan Rupert (WV), Joel Potts (WV) 

SAVE THE DATE 
2016 NARO Appalachia 

Annual Convention  
October 30-November 1 

White Sulphur Springs, WV 



Understand what you are signing! 

Watch for Petitions 
Environmental extremists in Ohio are protesting 

oil and natural gas development, but what is 

their real intent?  The long term goal of many of 

these groups could take away private property 

rights and move those rights into a 

collective.  Many counties in Ohio 

are starting to see petition drives to 

collect signatures for community, 

county, and/or state wide charter 

amendments in the form of ballot 

initiatives.   If approved, these 

charter amendments could ulti-

mately preclude both the leasing of 

associated private oil and gas 

rights and the eventual develop-

ment of those privately held oil 

and gas resources.  These charter 

amendments frequently go further 

to include a collective type of own-

ership regarding privately held wa-

ter resources, timber, crops, and other plant life 

as well. 

 

NARO Appalachia strongly encourages every-

one to start spreading the word that these peti-

tions will soon begin circulating as was an-

nounced at a recent EPA public comment hear-

ing in Medina County, Ohio.  Weôd also en-

courage everyone to share this alert with others 

by talking with neighbors, sending emails to 

others, posting this on your social 

media sites, etc.  Similar to leases 

and other legally binding docu-

ments, Becky Clutter, NARO 

Board Communications Chair, en-

courages land and mineral owners 

to be very careful before signing 

any unsolicited petition or docu-

ment!   

 

It is vitally important that people 

read and fully understand what 

they are attaching their signature 

to.  These charter amendments are 

typically several pages long.  If 

anyone presents you with a peti-

tion to sign a ballot referendum at an event, a 

public meeting, or even walking down the 

streetétake the information, go home, read 

through it multiple times, ask questions from 

reliable sources, and research it  before decid-

ing whether or not to sign it. 

www.naro-us.org 
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